From: <u>Lee, Karen</u>
To: <u>Fisher, Mary L.</u>

Subject: FW: Public Notice: IUPUI Reaccreditation

Date: Tuesday, September 04, 2012 9:33:02 AM

Importance: High

Mary, the announcement has been sent to the Staff Council for dissemination to their constituents. I have also sent the notice to the IUPUC Faculty and Staff Council presidents for dissemination to their faculty and staff. I will now send to the IFC members, but also send directly to the full and part-time faculty directly.

Karen



Karen E. Lee, Coordinator

IUPUI Faculty and Staff Councils

Indiana University-Purdue University Indianapolis

755 West Michigan Street, UL 3115N University Library Indianapolis, IN 46202 Phone: 317-274-2215

Fax: 317-274-2970 Klee2@iupui.edu

http://www.iupui.edu/~fcouncil • http://www.iupui.edu/~scouncil

IUPUI -- Where Impact is Made.

From: Lee, Karen

Sent: Tuesday, September 04, 2012 9:26 AM **Subject:** Public Notice: IUPUI Reaccreditation

Importance: High

Dear Staff Council Members:

Please send the message below to your constituents. Thank you.

Karen

Dear Faculty and Staff:

As required by the Higher Learning Commission as part of our accreditation reaffirmation process, the following public notices are being placed in news outlets in Indianapolis and Columbus. We also need to send these to internal constituencies so are forwarding them to faculty, staff, alumni and students as well. Thank you.

Trudy Banta and Mary Fisher, Co-chairs of the Reaffirmation process for the campus.

IUPUI

Indiana University–Purdue University Indianapolis (IUPUI) invites the public to submit comments about the university in preparation for its periodic evaluation by the regional accrediting agency, the Higher Learning Commission (HLC) of the North Central Association. The regional accreditation process allows IUPUI to document that it meets the U.S. Department of Education's standards. IUPUI must be accredited in order for our students to qualify for financial aid. Every 10 years the HLC reviews IUPUI for reaffirmation of accreditation. IUPUI will host the HLC site visit November 5–7, 2012.

Please mail comments to this address: Public Comment on IUPUI The Higher Learning Commission 230 South LaSalle Street, Suite 7-500 Chicago, IL 60604-1411

The public may also submit comments on the HLC's website at http://www.ncahlc.org/Information-for-the-Public/third-party-comment.html. Comments must address substantive matters related to the quality of the institution and its academic programs. Comments must be in writing and must be received by September 15, 2012.